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27 September 2007

Mr Stuart J. Kerry,
Chair, IEEE 802.11 WLANSs WG,
cfo NXP Semiconductors,

1109 McKay Drive,

M/S 48A SJ,

San Jose, CA 95131-1706,
United States of America

By Email: stuart@ok-brit.com

Dear Mr Kerry
Re: WLAN — IEEE 802.11n Request

1 am writing to you on behalf of CSIRO with regard to your email message of 27 July
2007, about a requested lefter of assurance in connection with IEEE P802.11n

First, | would like to make clear that CSIRO strongly supports the work of standard-
sefting organizations such as IEEE. In CSIRO’s view, they have important roles
including ensuring that new standards based on scientific work conducted in
research institutes such as CSIRO are effectively implemented for the benefit of the
public generally. In doing 50, these organizations must of course respect the balance
that necessarily exists between the interests of consumers, manufaciurers and other
users of standards and, last but not least, the creators of the technologies

In answer to your request for a Letter of Assurance in relation to the development of
the IEEE P802.11n standard, | assume that you are referring to CSIRO’s WLAN
patents - US Patent 5,487,069 and equivalents. These patents cover the invention
that lies at the core of IEEE 802.11 a and g standards and the proposed “n” standard

To the extent that the IEEE or product manufacturers may be concerned that CSIRO
will refuse to grant licenses at all, | am happy to confirm that CSIRO continues
generally to be willing to license fhese patents on a worldwide basis to manufacturers
of notebook computers, access points and other wireless enabled products that
would otherwise infringe the patents, such licenses to be on terms to be agreed
between CSIRO and prospective licensees



[image: image2.jpg]So far that has proved not to be possible, even though CSIRO previously offered to
grant such licenses on reasonable terms, including reasonable royalties, to
companies comprising a large proportion of the industry. CSIRO negotiated with
them for well over a year, during which time CSIRO received no offer of payment of
any kind for the use of its intellectual property.

In an apparent response to CSIRO’s earlier offers to license, there are now pending
lawsuits filed against CSIRO by six industry members. CSIRO is also engaged in
litigation in relation to infringement of the ‘069 patent with nine additional industry
members who have so far failed to respect CSIRO’s intellectual property rights.
Where litigation is involved, CSIRO will continue to reserve its rights in relation to
licensing. As these matters are before the court, including issues connected with
CSIRO’s previous letter to the IEEE, there appears to be little more that can be said
at present.

If you have any queries about this response please let me know. If members ofthe
Standards Board would like to discuss matters not actually before the court | would
be happy to arrange a meeting.

Yours sincerely

Denis Redfern

@WL.&J%

Senior Vice President Licensing
CSIRO Business Services
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